Cedar Hill Club Board of Trustees


Minutes:






June 24, 2018  2:00 PM
Attending:  
Nate Cogdill, Gwen Lentz, Laura Nesbitt. Rhonda Breen-Simone, Alisha Uccardi
Cyndee Wolff
Excused:  
Ken Karamichael, Kathy Vladyka
Call to Order:      
        2:03 PM
Approval of Minutes:  at closed meeting prior
Next Meeting: Closed meeting July 9th, at CHC, 7 PM
Introductions

President’s report

· Premier club in the area – we are doing a lot of work creating a better marketing/advertising plan to increase membership and build awareness 

· Member run – we all need to make suggestions, keep up the facility and bring in members

· Increasing interest and participation through additional activities and more ‘fun’. Communications email blasts Thurs for upcoming week activities, events

Membership report:

· 31 new members

· 327 members active

· 55 unused bond numbers

· 3 members who have not paid this season

Naomi Bourodimos 168

Q: Any thought to kind of memberships we would offer going forward

A: 

· This question has been reviewed extensively in the past and continues to be looked at. Demographics show us we would lose revenue to create different membership units/types.

· We are reviewing both age brackets and family size within our membership to determine if there is anything we can do. We are trying to collect better data about who our members are

· We are focusing on marketing the swim club differently vs. changing the type of memberships

Treasurer report:

· Profit and loss statement  and balance sheet were handed out and posted in office

· Assessment money was discussed with a reminder we don’t really have other sources of income but have payroll to meet for the season along with pool chemicals and other expenses. We are looking into other events and potential fund raisers to boost income 

Pools and Grounds report

· Charlie Hicks resigned. We are short P&G support to get things done properly

· We had an attorney draft a letter of expectations to fix the issues with the new liners in all three pools due to the difficulty the board experienced in working with Renosys.  A couple of months of work was done on all three liners.  Renosys was out an additional time to work on issues with the kiddie pool liner. It was fixed well enough to get us through the summer but will require additional remediation this fall.

Suzanne Jones, bond #50

Q: Is it only the baby pool that wasn’t fixed to the correct specifications?

A: We have to review the race pool further because we recently heard there may be another issue with the liner. The main pool seems to be holding up well since the most recent work was completed.

Tedi Devries, bond # 94

Q: What will be done if I come to swim laps and there are only three lanes open? I am not able to share a lane and I would only maintain my membership if I were able to swim in the evenings when I come.

A: Three lanes will be open when we are not busy enough to open six lanes due to the new regulations which require we provide two guards on any pool 2000 sq. ft. or greater. We worked a deal with the Somerset County Board of Health to close three lanes and spare the additional expense of two guards unless needed. If the pool is busy and member are looking to swim we should be able to provide the required guards. 

Sid Lentz, bond #8

· He has heard the Willows went the route of plastering their pools and are also experiencing many difficulties

· Many of the pool installers are seasonal guys, it’s not really their full time business so there are issues as a result

Back to P&G report:

· Extensive tree damage - $19,000 in tree damage with only $10,000 in tree removal insurance coverage

· Swing set is set to be repaired on 6/29, the company we used closed and we are dealing with a company a couple of ours away in PA.

· We recently noticed a hole in the upper bathroom we have to review

· Ordering new tables, chairs and umbrellas was put aside due to the expenses of repairing storm damage. We are very aware of the need to replace them

· Fences we broken/damaged in multiple places. We fixed what needed to be fixed and put some repairs on old for next year.

· Purchased new diving boards – informed us of need to replace – we bought the boards and now operational and safe – we saved money by buying resurfaced boards

· Liner are a lot less work – pools were leaking a lot – a lot less now but there is pipe work that needs to be done – we will use a leak detection company – we recommend the company comes out to fix the pipe

Sid Lentz, bond #8

Q:  Is there other structural damage to the playground other than the roof on the fort/

A: The slide is being replaced and some of the support pieces for the roof need to be replaced. We were able to secure used parts so the total cost of parts and installation is approx. $500 which is less than the insurance money we were reimbursed

George Wade provided a cell tower update:

Tedi Devries, bond # 94

Q: What’s holding it up?

A: the question will be answered through George’s update

Back to the update:

· The cell tower is officially approved. We had to meet specific conditions including the appeasement  - we were required to widen access road, ensure snow removal

· Canal commission concerns included the concern over changing our impervious grounds without approval so we had to revisit engineering plans. As a result the parking lot will look different because there will be less paved area. Some of the lot will be put back to grass. We can still park in those areas when needed which are rare occasions for example championships and maybe the 4th of July.

· There were other parking lot number issues around the number of spaces for the members based on zoning rules but we were able to prove based on the number of members who usually attend the club the number of spaces are sufficient. 

· We should be set to break ground in September. There are no more public meetings required for further approval it’s just a matter of checking off conditions that still need to be met.

· One condition includes a gate going across the front of the club which we will be installing

· There is no specific date to break ground. 

· The next steps include getting the engineering plans approved, then securing a construction permit after which construction will be completed.

Sid Lentz, bond #8 

Q: Can we change the hours and get in installed sooner

A: the original contract put in place didn’t allow for construction to be completed during the season. There will be heavy equipment used and trees removal so we will keep the contract as is. The anticipated timeframe to complete the work is 5 weeks.

Tom Kean, bond # 220

Q: Do we have contracts lined up? 

A: We have Verizon on the pole and two other carriers have inquired. One is T-Mobile, We cha have up to six providers on the pole and we are paid a substantial annual fee for each.

· Additional information   - the contract with Verizon is for $30,000 a year. There are 4 5 yr. terms so a potential for 20 yrs. of income.  We will be paid $15000 for each collocator and at the end of the 1st term there is a % potential increase of 12%. The load potential for this tower is $75-000, renewed up to 12% additional each year.

Mike Carnese, bond #46  

Q: What is the incentive for other carriers?

A: Verizon makes more than the $15,000 they pass through to us


Other notes on this topic:

· The income earned is intended for capital improvements – not operating budgets but in these tight times with membership numbers so low there may be exceptions. We plan to put bylaws to place to designate how the funds should be used.

· When the contract expires or isn’t removed, the removal of the tower is an expense the carrier has to shoulder.

Operations update:

· Big turnover in senior staff this year, we have a lot of new young guards 

· Working  to keep labor costs down without impacting the membership

· Installed a new scheduling package which is going live this week. It should help with payroll and help us track hours and understand staffing needs better through reporting

· Managers have been doing a lot of extra work during school hours to help with maintenance work. We don’t have a maintenance person on staff which has impacted our management staff as well as board members. There was no contract signed by P&Gs so the pool was opened by Nate, Karl and Scott which was not ideal and demanded quite a few hours. This will be corrected before the next season.

· We have a job description and are looking to hire a maintenance worker after we get final board approval regarding pay and hours

· Our managers request the first course of action is to come see the managers if there are concerns so they can rectify the situation rather than allowing it to fester or waiting to bring it to a board meeting.

· The office is also available to take comments back to managers or help find the right person to address. Please share observations we are a member owned club and need your input and help.

Tom Keane, bond # 220

Q: Why didn’t we have a pool company to open the pool this year?

A:  A contract was not secured in time by P&G so we were not able to get on the schedule in time for our opening date. There were other issues around closing and opening due to the issues with the liners and work that needed to Renosys needed to complete so it was hard to plan for pool opening dates.

Michele Petersen - #139 On behalf of the club – thank you (addressed to the board)

Swim/Dive and Tennis Report

· There are 78 swim/dive registrations per the website

· 78 on swim and 24 on dive team – 5 are dive only

· Tennis pro is tasked with re- establishing the tennis program. There are three sessions available on the website, the first begins on 7/2. All should take advantage regardless of skill level

· Tony Clark is the returning pro

· Contract with new swim coach – Matt DTiberiss

· Coaching and swimming experience – great coaching staff

· Club father’s day breakfast was profitable and we would like to continue it along with the family sleep over the night before as an annual event. This is a club wide event and everyone is encouraged to join in the fun. It’s a small fund raiser, we have been able to sustain the variety of food each year. 

· Lost first meet by just a little bit – happy with results and looking forward to a competitive fun season

· 1st dive meet on 7/2 against Frog Hollow, it’s away but look to calendar to come out and root the dive team on

Operations - additional comments

· Amount of people using glass on the property has increased and there can be serious repercussions if glass breaks around the pool. Please make sure guests understand the policy and you respect the policy.

Sid Lentz, bond #8

Q: can we put a trash can and recycling can on the other side of the fence by the basketball court

A: thanks for the suggestion, we will

Events report:

· Big party coming up for the 4th of July.

· A couple of things have changed, there will not be a DJ and no bounce house. There are lots of activities still going on

· Alternating Fridays nights between movie and karaoke nights. Nonmembers are welcome to attend those events

· We are discussing additional activities including  Thursday July 19th the first craft beer and poker night

By Laws

· Written 50 years ago and require updating. Some changes in consideration:

· Going to electronic voting which allows for time and money savings.

Kim Shannon, bond #156 

Q: When will we go to electronic voting?

A: It requires a bylaws change so we are working on it

Mike Carnese, bond #46

Q: How many people do you have to have to pass a bylaws change

A: We will confirm but we believe it takes a two- thirds vote of members present in person or voting by proxy but we will check on all the rules and let you know.

Grievances 

Tedi Devries, bond #94

· Humbled by the work to get the pool open

· I want to be proactive and mention you will lose  my membership if I cannot swim without doubling up

· I cannot share a lane

A: We should always be able to open an additional lane if required.

We will put a guard up

Gail Benson #362

Q: Bathroom shower curtains have holes in them, can we get them replaced

A: Operations will get the replacements

Suzanne Jones, bond # 50

Q: Can we consider waiving the $200 application fee

A: Our newly formed membership committee is looking into changes that will encourage new members to join now. The other thing we are considering is splitting the cost of the bond over 2 years. This would mean the member would not have voting privileges their first year and we would also require them to forfeit the bond payment if they don’t pay the second year. 

We have also discussed helping members who don’t know people to sponsor them through the membership committee. We have discussed background checks for those members as part of the application process.

Mike Carnese, bond# 46

Q: are you going to do back ground checks on all members

A: We are only considering background checks as part of the process for new members applying without the sufficient number of sponsors because they are new to the area etc.

Kim Shannon, bond #156

Q: Can we have snacks on other days then Sundays

A: We are having a huge problem with garbage and members not cleaning up after themselves so that is not under consideration at this time

Motion to Adjourn:  3:15 PM

